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NNC CIRCULAR NO. 4 /2013
SCCOG CIRCULAR 3 /2013

TRANSFORMING REHABILITATION – ER/HR ISSUES
The Strategy for Reform published by the Ministry involves a radical restructuring of the probation landscape.   It presents a formidable challenge in its implementation which will be dependent on effective consultation and open communication at both national and local level.

In this context and following discussion between the national employers and trade unions, we thought it would be helpful to provide an update to all parties to ensure a common understanding of how it is envisaged that matters will be progressed, given the ER/HR implications of this major change programme.

National Consultation

In discussion with the Ministry of Justice, it has been agreed that a TR Consultative Forum comprising MoJ/NOMS, PA as the employers’ representatives, and the Trades Unions will be established.  This will meet on a fortnightly basis and will be a vehicle for considering such issues as:

Information sharing

Arrangements for the separation of functions 

Changes to working practices

Transfer processes

The list is not exhaustive.
It is expected that national guidance will be issued, either jointly or separately as appropriate, following discussion at these meetings to inform local consultation.
Matters for NNC/SCOGG
Where it becomes evident that issues arising from implementation of the TR Programme should be channelled through NNC/SCCOG machinery, these will continue to be dealt with by these bodies and not the Consultative Forum.  Any agreed outcomes will be advised in the usual way via Joint Secretary Circulars.

This tripartite approach at a national level is welcomed and, by providing a framework of clear and detailed guidance, will support local delivery of this demanding programme, although we recognise that not every trust will be able to implement the change programme in precisely the same way.

In the meantime, trusts are advised not to proceed independently without reference to national guidance as it emerges.

The Joint Secretaries remain available to assist.
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